
21. STORM CLEAN UP 
 
 Ken Couling was in attendance and presented an overview of his report describing the storm 

experienced in Christchurch between 11-13 October 2000, reviewing how the waterways and 
drainage system coped with the event and recommending further investigations and remedial 
action to improve the functioning of the waterways and drainage system, should another 
similar storm event occur in future.  The report focused on Christchurch’s waterways and 
drainage system, rather than the City Council’s storm emergency response which was the 
subject of an internal review reported elsewhere.  

 
 The Board received the information. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


